
Rock Island Arts Commission Minutes 
Rock Island City Council Chambers, third floor 
1528 3rd Avenue, Rock Island, IL 61201 
April 19, 2023 
5:30 PM 

 

 

Voting Members 
Present 

Pat Stolley 
Carolyn Krueger 
Amber Williams 
Brandy Vandewalle 
Meghan Hollister 

Voting Members 
Absent 

Brett Hitchcock 
Jodie Kavensky 
Aubrey Barnes 
Wesley Julien  

Staff Present Kathryn Douglass 
Tanner Osing 

Guests Kevin Maynard 
Jack Cullen 

 
Call to Order and Roll Call 
Vice Chair Carolyn Krueger called the meeting to order at 5:35 PM and read the roll call.  
 
Public Comment 
There were no members of the public in attendance.  
 
Approval of the Agenda 
Amber Williams moved to approve the agenda for April 19, 2023. Pat Stolley seconded 
the motion. The motion carried unanimously on a vote of 5 to 0. 
 
Approval of the Previous Meeting Minutes 
Brandy Vandewalle moved to approve the minutes for April 6, 2023. Amber Williams 
seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously on a vote of 5 to 0. 
 
Old Business 
There was no old business. 
 
New Business 
Confirmation that all three sculptures that were selected by the Arts Commission 
for the 2023 Sculpture Program are available and have been reserved for Rock 
Island. 
Staff confirmed with Quad City Arts that the selected sculptures will be available and 
reserved for Rock Island for the 2023 season. 
 
 
 



Approval of fourth location for a sculpture 
Pat Stolley moved to approve the downtown library for the location of a fourth sculpture. 
Brandy Vandewalle seconded the motion. The motion carried on a vote of 5 to 0. 
 
Approval of fourth sculpture to place at the previously approved location. 
Pat Stolley moved to approve “Concentric” by Tim Adams as the sculpture to be placed 
at the downtown library. Brandy Vandewalle seconded the motion. The motion carried on 
a vote of 3 to 2, with 2 votes for “Metamorphosis by Hilde Debruyne. 
 
Review of the scope of work for the murals to go in Arts Alley 
Jack Cullen reviewed concepts for mural designs and commissioners provided feedback 
on design and content. The main feedback was that the murals be family friendly and not 
political in nature. 
 
Other Business 
Carolyn Krueger announced that application for the “Back to Business Grant” deadline is 
May 6th, 2023. 
 
Adjournment  
Vice Chair Carolyn Krueger asked for a motion to adjourn. Amber Williams moved to 
adjourn. Pat Stolley seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously on a vote of 
5 to 0 at 6:15 PM.  
 
Minutes submitted by Kathryn Douglass.  


